

# Newsletter 16<sup>th</sup> May 2023



Dear Parents/Carers,

# Sports Update

For the first time, we took 2 teams of eager Y3/4 pupils to Pleasley Vale to compete in a Triathlon. The children had to complete a run along a narrow public path, navigate around a course using KMX bikes and then finally complete a lap of a lake using bell boats. The children thoroughly enjoyed each event, especially the opportunity to paddle along a lake! As a result of their hard work, our teams came 1st and 3rd. A proud achievement! Well done to Maisie, Aleks, Alex, Hayden, Ella, Joel, Reuben, Freddie, Elizabeth, Ana, Frankie S and Mia!

#### **SATs**

Last week, Year 6 pupils took part in their SATs tests for maths, reading, spelling, grammar and punctuation. We are so proud of their calm and mature approach throughout the week. Every year, schools are randomly selected to be monitored. We are pleased to report that the advisor confirmed that robust systems were in place. She also commented on the exemplary behaviour in the school and the fantastic attitude shown by all the Year 6 children. Well done! We wish you all the best for this year and beyond!

### Upcoming dates

Class photos will be taken on the morning of Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> May. Please send children in uniform on this day and bring PE kits separately if they have PE for that day.

We will break up for school on Friday 26th May and we will return on Monday 5th June.

On Monday  $26^{th}$  June, we will have an inset day at school so we will be closed for staff training. Pupils will return to school on Tuesday  $27^{th}$  June.

School reports will be given out on Monday 10<sup>th</sup> July.

This year's Sports Day will take place on Friday  $7^{th}$  July. The Summer Fayre will take place on the same day, from 1:30pm onwards.

The Year 6 Leavers Assembly will take place on Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July, the very last day of the Summer term. This will start at 9:15.

## Lost property

We currently have a lot of lost property in school. On Friday 26<sup>th</sup> May, we will be placing any un-named lost property on tables in the Year 3 and 4 playground. Please do make sure that all school clothing is named as it can then be easily returned. Named property left in school will be returned to class teachers. Thank-you.

Yours sincerely,

Mr T Worrall (Head of School)